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Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

May 17, 2019 

Ms. Pam Vila 
Signal Hill Enterprises, LLC 
459 Geary Street, Suite 200 
San Francisco, California 94102 
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TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
FOR GROUNDWATER REMEDIATION AT PETROLEUM HYDROCARBON FUEL, VOLATILE 
ORGANIC COMPUND AND/OR HEXAVALENT CHROMIUM IMPACTED SITES - FORMER 
CHEMOIL REFINERY, 2020 WALNUT AVENUE, SIGNAL HILL, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 13-
011, ORDER NO. R4-2007-0019, SERIES NO. 219, Cl NO. 9933, GLOBAL ID. WDR 
100009997) 

Dear Ms. Vila: 

On April 24, 2013, the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board authorized the 
proposed subsurface injection of materials under the General Waste Discharge Requirements 
(WDR) Order No. R4-2007-0019. The authorized discharge was part of an approved Interim 
Remedial Action Plan to remediate soil and groundwater contaminated with petroleum 
hydrocarbons at the Former Chemoil Refinery. 

On April 24, 2019, you requested termination of coverage under the General WDR because 
injection of nutrients was completed in October 2017 and no additional injection activities are 
planned in the future. Therefore, the WDR is no longer needed. Coverage under General WDR 
Order No. R4-2007-0019 for the subject site is hereby terminated except for enforcement 
purposes. 

If you have any questions, please contact the Project Manager, Dr. Ann Chang at (213) 620-6122 
(ann.chang@waterboards.ca.gov), or the Chief of Groundwater Permitting Unit, Dr. Eric Wu at 
(213) 576-6683 (eric.wu@waterboards.ca.gov). 

Sincerely, 
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cc: Ms. Kirsten Duey, RMD Environmental Solutions, Inc. 
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